TUNBRIDGE WELLS U3A

Minutes of the 24th Annual General Meeting held at the Camden Centre,

Tunbridge Wells, Thursday 16 July 2015
1.  Welcome and Apologies for Absence
The Chairman, Joy Podbury, welcomed members to the meeting. The meeting was attended by 140 people.  She announced that there would be a talk by Jean Brushfield after the meeting followed by complimentary tea, coffee and cakes

Apologies for absence were received from Jean Phillips Martinsson, Christine Simpson, Ron and Alma Burch, Angela Dees, Joan Young, Jen Persad, Giancarlo Pau, Eileen Gall, Joy Stacey, Paul and Irma MacDonnell, Rita and Bruce Young, Jenny Morison, Mike and Maureen Walesby, Margot Pierson, Anne and John Stobo, Joan Wakefield, Tom and Anne Guy, Mary and Brian Ollett, Harry Fenton, Eileen Hall and Phyllis Preston, Kathlyn Bell, Rosemary Rees, Susan Wilson, Hazel Duncombe, Ludger Wilmott, Gertie O’Connor, Ruth Lane, Margaret Hurlock, Sandra Blacker, Mary Chamberlain, Beryl Summons, Carol Woodman, Carolyn Clifton, Gaby Molloy, Ruth and David Tidmarsh, Bunty Mason, Bruni Townsend, Elaine and Peter Davis, Pamela Pound

2. Minutes of the 2014 Annual General Meeting

Copies of the Minutes of the 2014 AGM had been distributed prior to the meeting. Acceptance of the minutes was proposed by Jo Bailey and seconded by Jean Bicknell. They were unanimously approved by the members present.

3. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

4. Chairman’s Report

The Chairman read out her Report, a copy of which is attached to these Minutes and which also appears in the Newsletter.

5. Treasurer’s Report
a) to receive and approve the examined Accounts for the year to 31 March 2015
b) to give a vote of thanks to the Independent Examiner
c) to appoint the Independent Examiner for 2015-2016

The Chairman said that she proposed to call for a single vote to cover all three sections after the Treasurer had delivered her report.

The Treasurer, Sheena Carmichael, began by stating that the examined Accounts had been published in the July Newsletter and copies distributed prior to the meeting and to those attending the meeting for ease of reference. She took the meeting through the Accounts using a presentation made up of pie charts and tables as follows:

· Income – 69% of income is from subscriptions but the figure had increased due to the increased membership, currently 820.

· Payments – the chart illustrated how the income was spent

· Budget – currently showing £2880 income over expenditure.  With this surplus we are hoping to hold the subscription level for as long as possible.

· Reserves – the reasons for having £15,000 in our Savings Account are to hold the subscription rate as long as possible and to assist with cash flow between outgoings and when the membership subscriptions come in.

· Cash flow – show the highs and lows of income and expenditure

· Assets – totalling £2,400

· Social account – which should break even (it made a profit of £4 last year).

· Future – This year we are aiming to increase the membership to 900.  This makes it easier to hold the subscription at the current level for several more years.  

There were no questions. The Independent Examiner, Moira Maslin, was thanked for her efforts and appointed for a further year.  The Chairman therefore asked for one vote to agree the above. This was seconded by Tony Brown and  passed unanimously by the meeting en bloc.

6. Election of Officers
 
There was a requirement for the election of 3 Officers – Hon Treasurer, Membership Secretary and Webmaster
Nominations for these posts were as follows:

For the position of  Hon.Treasurer:  David Scott was proposed by Ivor Micklewright and Seconded by Stephen Parris
 
For the position of Membership Secretary:  Ruth Johnson was proposed  by Tim Blackburn and seconded by Angela Dees 

For the position of Webmaster:   Sue Brimlow was proposed by Susan Willby and seconded by David Brimlow

These appointments were passed unanimously.  The new Committee members came to the top table to be introduced to the members.


7. Adoption of New Tunbridge Wells U3A Constitution

The Chair had explained in her report that Tunbridge Wells U3A had been advised by National Office that its current Constitution did not meet Charity Commission standards and  should be amended in line with current guidelines.  The new Constitution today has been agreed with the Third Age Trust and the Charity Commission and the Chair proposed that this be adopted by the members present.  This was seconded by Brian Bailey and adopted en bloc.

8. Vote of thanks to retiring Committee members.

The Chairman thanked the Committee for their hard work and contribution during the year and mentioned in particular Sheen Carmichael, outgoing Treasurer, Marilyn Smart who has been working as Social Secretary, and Di Brown who has retired from being Membership Secretary, although she will continue as Vice Chairman for a further year.

9. Date of next AGM

16 June 2016
